
5~ 1111 m 
AA!~&lf;ftt!'&!~ 

W i'i!i fL :ill ~ ;j> 0£1. )¥ JJF, ~ )ff ill - lJIJ1 

;jli ~Ji ~ t,~ ls-fl * @: E. tf 

*~ffis/JE OUR REF.: (38) in FP(LC) 314/07 Pt. 8 

3KI?lgffis/JE YOUR REF.: 

!il:Xft~ FAX NO.: 852-2723 2197 

'~ ffi5 TEL. NO.: 852-2733 7612 

Icpolic@hkfsd.gov.hk 

To: Recipients ofFSD Circular Letters 
and Members of the VILG 

Dear Sirs/Madams, 

FIRE SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
LICENSING & CERTIFICATION COMMAND 

5/F, Fire Services Headquarters Building, 
No. l Hong Chong Road, Tsim Sha Tsui East, Kowloon, 

Hong Kong 

16 November 2018 

FSD Circular Letter No. 1/2018 

Use of Pre-insulated Panels for the Construction 
of Air Ducts in Mechanical Ventilating Systems 

The extended trial period for the use of pre-insulated panels for the 
construction of air ducts in mechanical ventilating systems specified in FSD Circular 
Letter No. 4/2016 have lapsed on 30 October 2018. At present, only one product 
satisfying the technical requirements stipulated in FSD Circular Letter No. 1/2014 was 
received and approved by this Department in September of this year. With a view to 
facilitating the trade to accumulate relevant practical experience, the Ventilation 
Installation Liaison Group has proposed to further extend the trial period for another 
two years. 

As such, a further extension of trial period for FSD Circular Letter No. 
1/2014 will take effect from 30 October 2018 to 29 October 2020 after which a review 
will be conducted to assess the suitability for long term adoption. 

Yours faithfully, 

(LEUNG 
for Director of Fire Services 
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